
Report for Weber Memorial 2019 

 

Weber Memorial had another successful season but still with a reduced number of 
events.  The grounds are always available for use by church and non-church 
groups.  All events are scheduled through the conference office in Greensburg. 

The caretaker, Tony Roland, purchased a new John Deere diesel tractor with a loader 
and mower deck last year for $14,000.  As per his housing agreement he purchases the 
equipment used to maintain the grounds.  Since purchasing it he has used it to keep 
ahead of cutting the grass and leveling out asphalt millings left by Hempfield Township 
after a drainage project on Milliron Church Road. 

A new oil furnace was purchase for the residence from Brown's Plumbing and 
Heating.  The previous unit was very old and it was no longer feasible to maintain 
it.  Unknown to me, it did not heat at all during the winter of 2017 and 2018. 

Thomas Milliron Chapman has contacted me about a plan to renovate the 
cemetery.  He manages a Milliron Family website and he has suggested ideas to raise 
funds to dedicate toward the cemetery. 

Thank you to all the churches who send donations to Weber last year.  The amount 
received covered about a third of the cost of the new furnace. 

I will keep doing my best to allow Weber Memorial to be maintained as a place of peace 
and serenity for "as long as sun and moon shine, waters run and trees grow." 

Thank you to all who support Weber Memorial. 

Kris Long 

 


